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Warranwood  
Primary School 

www.warranwood.vic.edu.au 

Principal’s Report 
 
Thanks to everyone who was able to get to our Information Evenings this week. It was great to see so many 
families finding out about how we can work as a team to support student learning and engagement here at 
school. The messages by our teaching teams gave parents great insights to learning approaches and home 
school partnership practices to help with clarity of expectations of home learning, diary use and a range of other 
information.  
 
Next week we start our “Get to Know You” meetings on Monday and Tuesday. These meetings will provide par-
ents with the chance to share knowledge about children with teachers and to clarify any specific goals. In the 
Middle and Senior School meetings, students can play a part in the process by coming along and adding their 
voice to a part of the meeting or in fact the entire conference. Student voice is a key factor in learning and 
teaching relationships and student understanding of expectations and goals supports clarity with home school 
partnerships. With our younger students in Prep -Year 2 it is not expected that students attend at our “Get to 
Know You” meetings but they will attend mid-year learning conferences to play a role in the conference meet-
ings. 
 
Please book a time slot to meet with your child’s teacher using our compass portal. If you are unable to make a 
time on the dates provided, please ensure you arrange a different time to talk together about your child’s learn-
ing and goals at another time.  
 
Curriculum Day-Tuesday March 12th 
We will be holding a Curriculum Day this Term on Tuesday March 12th the day after Labour Day holiday for staff 
to participate in whole school professional learning on the THRASS spelling, phonemic approach. This work di-
rectly ties into our school’s 2019 AIP-Annual Implementation Plan to develop greater consistency of learning 
and teaching practice in Reading approaches throughout the levels of our school to improve student outcomes 
in the Reading and Viewing curriculum area. 
 
POSITIVE EDUCATION LAUNCH- Thursday 7th of March 
Thursday the 7th of March will be a great day of learning and POSITIVITY as we launch Positive Education at 
Warranwood. Students will be participating in a range of activities and learning experiences throughout the day. 
The evening will see our students running a number of activities for parents and families to participate in to gain 
greater awareness and understandings of positive psychology and wellbeing and the evening will finish with 
special guest presenters Edwina Ricci our Pos Education Network Leader and Mel Jeffrey from the Maroondah 
Council Plus 10 Project. 

Term 1, Week 3 
Thursday 14th February, 2019 

WHAT’S ON? 
February 2019 
15 Year 5/6 Sport vs Park Orchards PS 
18 Getting to Know You Interviews 3.50-8.00 
19 Getting to Know You Interviews 3.50-5.30 
21 School Photos 
22 Year 5/6 Sport vs Mullum PS 
25 Connect Groups—No Assembly 
March 
1 Year 5/6 Sport vs Dorset 
7 Positive Education Launch 
8 Year 5/6 Sport vs Eastwood 
11 Labour Day Public Holiday 
12 Curriculum Day 

PRINCIPAL AWARDS 
 

Stayed Tuned for our next award  
winners 

 

QKR IS HERE-
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The night promises to be great fun and very informative in helping to build our Warranwood community’s well-
being- Please save the date! 
 

SCHOOL COUNCIL NOMINATIONS 

Please read the attached brochure in the Connect about how you can be a member of our Warranwood 
PS School Council. 
 
NOMINATIONS CLOSE FRIDAY  15th February 2019 at 4pm. 
 

School council election process and timetable 
Warranwood Primary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Working Bee- Sunday March 3rd 9am-1pm.- Finishing with a Free BBQ 
Please leave this date free!  
Come along for a couple of hours or stay for the morning. Up to you. Our first Working Bee for 2019 will look at 
repairing the large sand pit, oiling decks, mulching, and tidying up around our school. If the weather is kind to 
us, we will also be planting! 
 
Please use this sign-up schedule link to select a job on the day that you would like to help with. Many Thanks 
 

https://signupschedule.com/warranwoodps#.XGScfgwT9bY.email=0A=0ATo 
 
WASTE WISE LUNCHES 
Well done to a good start with so many kids having Waste-Wise Lunch Boxes, especially to our preps with 
many lunch boxes impressing their teachers. A really great effort from parents! 
 
Waste-wise lunch boxes help decrease litter in our school and support our sustainability initiatives. There are 
many ways we connect the students with our environment, to support their education and future, reducing rub-
bish is one of them. We know for some this is easily done, but for others it's a big shift. So, if you can  only do 
two waste-wise lunch days a week, our classes count the wrapper totals on Tuesday’s and Thursday’s. 
 
To help with lunch box ideas, we'll continue "Food for Thought" each week with tips and recipes from our par-
ents. If you have lunch ideas or recipes you'd like to share, please send them through, so we can include them 
in this newsletter. 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS- Thursday 21 March 
Next Thursday we will have our school photo day. Student’s will have class and individual photos taken for parents to de-
cide whether they would like to purchase. A family photo will also be taken for parents to be able to purchase if they wish. 
Please have students in full school uniform on the day. We ask that the new sports shirt is not worn on this day in the pho-
tos for Years 3-6 students.  

 
 

Event Date 

Notice of election and call for nominations Friday 8 February 2019 

Closing date for nominations Friday 15 February 2019 

Date by which the list of candidates and nominators 
will be posted if required. 

Monday 18 February 2019 

Date by which ballot papers will be prepared and dis-
tributed if required 

On or before Friday 22 February 2019 

Close of ballot Friday 1 March 2019 

Vote count 

  

Monday 4 March 2019 

Declaration of poll 

  

Monday 4 March 2019 

Special council meeting to co-opt Community mem-
bers (the principal will preside) 

  

  

First council meeting to elect office bearers (the princi-
pal will preside) 

  

TBD depending upon ballot requirement. 

https://signupschedule.com/warranwoodps#.XGScfgwT9bY.email=0A=0ATo
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Make A Difference THURSDAY at Warranwood 
All staff will be working with our students to help tidy up our yard and school grounds each Thursday for the 
last 15 minutes of lunch play time. This sense of community building and pride for our school environment will 
support our students to develop greater ownership of our school and feel like a team. 
Jobs will include sweeping, collecting sticks and garden litter and picking up student misplaced wrappers and 
rubbish that need to find a home in the bins!  
 
See if you can notice the difference when you next walk through and let our students know how their efforts 
are appreciated. 
Shane Harrop 
Principal 

 
Assistant Principal Report 
 
Information Evenings 
Many thanks are extended to all parents/guardians who attended the Information Evenings for their children 
and special thanks to our staff who made themselves available after hours for this purpose. Although these 
information sessions are very helpful to both teachers and parents alike, it is self -evident that the children are 
the real beneficiaries of parents and teachers working in partnership towards understanding how our class-
rooms operate and the valuable programs provided to ensure our students are not only engaged with their 
learning but have a quality learning program provided. 
 
Common sense to Cybersense 
With the recent government announcement about new educational programs being provided I thought it time-
ly to include these simple tips to assist with the use of technology at home. Translating what we already know 
to cyberspace. Already with too much on their plates, we can’t expect every parent to sit at their children’s 
side every second they are online. We have work and other obligations. And while we need to supervise what 
they do, we also need to find ways to do this without having to earn a Ph.D. in computer science.  
 
How can we take what our grandparents taught our parents and our parents taught us and apply it to cyber-
space? It’s easier than you think. Keeping your children safe online isn’t about technology, it’s about common 
sense and communication. 
 
Don't talk to or accept anything from strangers. Online, everyone is a stranger. And one of the fun things is 
being able to talk with children from Australia or Hong Kong. So we need to teach our children how to talk to 
strangers safely, and keep them from talking to them outside of a monitored setting. You also must teach them 
that anyone can masquerade as anyone else online. The "12-year-old" girl they have been talking to may 
prove to be forty-five year old man. It's easy for our children to spot an adult in a schoolyard, but not as easy 
to do the same in cyberspace.  
 
Come straight home after school. Parents over the generations have always known that children can get into 
trouble when they wander around after school. Wandering aimlessly online isn't any different. Allowing your 
children to spend unlimited time online, surfing aimlessly, is asking for trouble. If they are just surfing random-
ly, set a time limit. You want them to come home after they're done, to human interaction and family activities 
(and homework).  
 
Don't provoke fights. Trying to provoke someone in cyberspace is called "flaming." It often violates the "terms 
of service" of your online service provider and will certainly get a reaction from other people online - a bad 
one, and you certainly don’t want that. Flaming matches can be heated, long and extended battles, moving 
from a chat room or discussion group to e-mail quickly. If your child feels that someone is flaming them, they 
should tell you and the moderator in charge right away and get offline or surf another area. They shouldn't try 
to defend themselves or get involved in retaliation. It's a battle they can never win.  
 
Don’t steal. While downloading music without paying for it, and copying a friend’s computer game or software 
may be common these days, it’s still wrong. It’s very important that we teach our children how to behave well 
online. Just because they can take things without paying for them doesn’t mean they should. And it also 
doesn’t mean we should turn a blind eye to what they do online, even if it means we save some money in the 
process. We need to teach our children that being a good citizen means following the rules and laws even if 
some others don’t and even if we think we can get away with it. 
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Don't tell people personal things about yourself. You never really know who you're talking to online. And 
even if you think you know who you are talking to, there could be strangers lurking and reading your posts 
without letting you know that they are there. Don't let your children put personal information on profiles or 
away messages. It's like writing your personal diary on a billboard.  
 
With children especially, sharing personal information puts them at risk. Make sure your children understand 
what you consider personal information, and agree to keep it confidential online and everywhere else. 
 
Also teach them not to give away information at Web sites, in order to register or enter a contest, unless they 
ask your permission first. And, before you give your permission, make sure you have read the Web site's 
privacy policy, and that they have agreed to treat your personal information, and your child's, responsibly. 

We need to get to know your friends. Get to know their online friends, just as you would get to know their 

friends in everyday life. Talk to your children about where they go online, and who they talk to. Don't just set 
up the computer in the corner of their bedroom, and leave them to surf alone. Take a look at their computer 
monitor every once in awhile; it keeps them honest.  
 
There are many more just as simple as these. When we tell you it’s not about technology, it’s about parent-
ing and teaching our children solid values of right and wrong, this is what we mean. And it's worth the effort. 
When our children surf the Internet, they are learning skills that they will need for their future. They become 
explorers in cyberspace, where they explore ideas and discover new information. Also, because there is no 
race, gender or disability online, the Internet is the one place where our children can be judged by the quality 
of their ideas, rather than their physical attributes.  
 
While your children may know more about the technology, you know more about what’s right about life. Sit at 
their side while they compute when you can. It will help you set rules that make sense for your child. It also 
gives you an unexpected benefit...you'll get a personal computing lesson from the most affordable computer 
expert you know! 
 
Teach them what you know, and if you’re lucky enough…they may teach you what  
they know too! 
 
Suzanne Kot 
Assistant Principal 

 

Office News 
 
 
Year  5/6 Canberra Camp 
If your child is not attending this Camp, could you please notify the Office as we need to confirm numbers as 
soon as possible. 
 
Do You have a current Centrelink Health Care Card 
If you have a current valid Centrelink Health Care Card as at 29th January 2019 and you have not applied 
for DET’s CSEF assistance before then come to the Office and obtain a form.  If your application is approved 
you will receive a nominated amount per child which can be used towards costs for Camps and Excursions.  
If you received this funding last year and your card is still valid then you will automatically receive CSEF and 
there is no need to complete a new application form. 
 
Parent Helpers/Volunteers 
We would ask that any Parent Helpers/Volunteers/Canteen Assistants etc register your arrival in the Visitors 
Book located at the Office, this is an OHS requirement so that we can account for everyone’s whereabouts 
in case of Emergency.  Please sign out prior to leaving the School so that we are not searching for you. 
 
Brigid/Sue 
Admin Office 
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Positive Education 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
VIA Character Strengths Survey 
Character strengths are the qualities that exist within all of us.  By knowing what our character strengths are, 
we are able to improve our wellbeing.   
 
As written on the survey website, “The VIA Survey of Character Strengths is a simple self-assessment that 
takes less than 15 minutes and provides a wealth of information to help you understand your core characteris-
tics. Most personality tests focus on negative and neutral traits, but the VIA Survey focuses on your best quali-
ties”. 
 
If you are interested in learning more about your character strengths, what they are, and how you can use 
them, please follow the link to the survey. It is free and will require an email address to register.   
https://www.viacharacter.org/www 
 
Bill Shorten 

Food For Thought 
 

A lunch box tip to reduce plastic waste and safe you money? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Cost $4.20 for 65g     

$5.83 per 100g 

7 pieces of plastic waste  

 

 

Huge saving of plastic and $$$ and the kids love it 

Kirsty Bishop-Fox 

Cost $1.95 for 400g 

$0.49 per 100g 

1 small piece of plas-

tic and none for the 

Pop it with the kids and 

top with butter, salt or a 

little icing sugar, send it 

to school in a container 

or reusable pouch 

https://www.viacharacter.org/www/Character-Strengths/Personality-Assessment
https://www.viacharacter.org/www
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WHAT’S HAPPENING IN PE and SPORT, 2019  
 
 
 

 
PE Overview: 
Prep: Get them moving warm up games, body awareness activities, coordination and ball skills stations having 
students working with others. 
 
Junior School: Follow the Leader basketball coordination skills, activity stations that focus on the pass, catch 
and shot.  
 
Middle School: Fitness run building up to 3 min, basketball skills of dribble, pass to moving target and shooting 
at goal. 
 
Senior School: Fitness run building up to 3 min, basketball dribble knock out, passing, shooting and scoring 
game with two teams.  
 
Summer Sports Fixture, 2019: 
Feb 8 vs Wonga Park PS, Feb 15 vs Park Orchards PS, Feb 22 vs Mullum PS, Mar 1 vs Dorset PS, Mar 8 
vs Eastwood PS, Mar 15 vs Tinternvale PS, Mar 22 vs Yarra Road PS, Mar 29 – Playoff round 
 
This week, Friday 15 February:  
At Warranwood PS-  
Volleybounce, last week: 2-1 
Basketball Open, last week: 11- 22 
Lacrosse, last week: 8-0 
T20 Cricket Open last week: 91- 62 and Girls last week: -1- 62 
At Park Orchards PS-  
Basketball Girls, last week: 6- 29 
T-Ball Open last week: 12- 4 and Girls, last week: 24- 11 
Hot Shots Tennis, last week: 345- 296 
 
New Warranwood Sport’s tops: 
With our Inter-school sporting competition about to begin on Friday February 8, we are 
looking forward to all 5-6 students wearing our new sport’s tops. 
 
House Swimming Carnival: 
Our House Swimming Carnival didn’t quite go to plan as the rain struck and our program was compromised 
with an earlier finish. Fortunately the 50 metre events were completed and our swim team has been selected 
for the District competition on Monday. Congratulations to those students. There were a high number of stu-
dents willing to have a go by participating in the 50 metre events in the 8/9, 10, 11 and 12 year old age groups. 
The shallow pool, too, enjoyed the novelty events and the general approach to gain as many points for their 
house as possible was evident. It was great to see so many parents there to support the day and assist with 
roles to enable the program to operate smoothly. Thanks to our parents. Our staff also worked in difficult condi-
tions to keep the events moving until the inevitable weather change brought the carnival to a close. The results 
are yet to be announced and we’d like to hear those house chants as well!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Andrew Tonkin 
PE Teacher 
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WARRANWOOD PS DISTRICT SWIM TEAM  

 
 No: Event:     

1 Medley Relay (Girls) Sidney N, Jade W, Sachi Mc, Ava T   

2 Medley Relay (Boys) Tom M, Kalan C, Steffen Z, Tharwin P   

3 10 Freestyle G Paige F   

4 10 Freestyle B Ethan C   

5 11 Freestyle G Hayley T   

6 11 Freestyle B Tharwin P   

7 12 Freestyle G Sidney N   

8 12 Freestyle B Tom M   

9 10 Backstroke G Paige F   

10 10 Backstroke B Ethan C   

11 11 Backstroke G Georgia C   

12 11 Backstroke B Tharwin P   

13 12 Backstroke G Jade W   

14 12 Backstroke B Tom M   

15 10 Breaststroke G Hannah R   

16 10 Breaststroke B Fraser B   

17 11 Breaststroke G Sachi Mc   

18 11 Breaststroke B Darcy P   

19 12 Breaststroke G Indi C   

20 12 Breaststroke B Steffen Z   

21 10 Butterfly G Alexis P   

22 10 Butterfly B Kerming W   

23 11 Butterfly G Ava Thackwray   

24 11 Butterfly B Luke D   

25 12 Butterfly G Sidney N   

26 12 Butterfly B Judd W   

27 10 Freestyle 4x50 Relay Paige F. Hannah R, Marli F, Alexis P   

28 10 Freestyle 4x50 Relay Ethan C, Fraser B, Kaiden C, Kerming W   

29 11 Freestyle 4x50 Relay Hayley T, Tahlia W, Ava T, Sachi Mc   

30 11 Freestyle 4x50 Relay Tharwin P, Luke D, Lucas B, Jackson T   

31 12 Freestyle 4x50 Relay Sidney N, Jade W, Laura Q, Indi C   

32 12 Freestyle 4x50 Relay Tom M, Kalan C, Sam J, Bailey H   
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CANTEEN NEWS AND ROSTER 
 

Volunteer hours for 2019 have changed due to the new timetable. 
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday -10.30am to 2pm 

Friday – 10am to 2pm 
 

Important information regarding Qkr online ordering:  
Please make sure when ordering lunches online that you have selected the right day required for the lunch 
order and also submitted the order. We have had an increasing number of students who are coming to the 
canteen and have no lunch order at lunchtime. 
 
If you are unable to attend canteen on the day you are rostered please contact me in advance on   0419 387 
370.  Volunteer hours are: 
 

Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 10.30am to 2pm 
Friday 10am to 2pm 
 

Warm Regards, 
Megan Parker 
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Community Notices 

COMMUNITY DONATIONS 
 
If you shop at either of these Stores, then mention our School as they support us with donations.   
 
For Ritchie's IGA you need to complete a registration and nominate Warranwood Primary; Ritchie's then 
donate a percentage of sales to the School. 
 
For Rebel Sports, soon to merge with Amart, just mention Warranwood Primary and they also donate a 
percentage of sales to the School 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwivueaO2cHXAhXEopQKHU9DBSIQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.westfield.co.nz%2Fstores%2Frebel-sport%2Fnz-rebel-sport&psig=AOvVaw3WH4p7LIjQr5q-Q7GjDQpz&ust=1510873331
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Warrandyte Netball Club is looking for Under 9 age group players to join us for the Autumn Season. Anyone born 
in 2011/2010 is eligible and no experience is necessary. Training commences next week on Friday Feb 15 from 
3.45 - 4.30pm at the Taroona Ave courts. First game is Saturday Feb 23 at the Templestowe courts (normally 
8.30am or 9am games). For more info or to register please email registrar@warrandytenetball.org as soon as pos-
sible. 

mailto:registrar@warrandytenetball.org

